

Circo Hermanos Caballero Maria Caballero 6719 W. Thomas Rd. Phoenix, AZ 85033 February 9, 2021

RE: Circo Hermanos Caballero Circus

Dear Ms. Caballero,

Thank you for communicating with our team regarding your planned activity of Circo Hermanos Caballero beginning February 11, 2021. Under normal conditions the City of Phoenix would not be involved in a "special event" like this, however, during this pandemic the Governor's Executive Order 2020-43 authorizes the City of Phoenix to approve "public event" greater than 50 people if the plan is to implement "adequate safety precautions."

Our understanding of the event is that it is:

- Due to the large number of proposed people and the nature of attendees consuming food and drink, the risk of spread is significantly increased.
- The proposed event plan lacks a firm process for requiring and enforcing the wearing of face coverings.
- There is no disinfection plan, list of disinfectants used, or demonstration of good competence of disinfection and PPE guidelines during the presentation
- Live events are considered high risk due to attendees gathering in close proximity and the proposed seating plan lacks appropriate enforcement.

Under those conditions the City of Phoenix is denying the event scheduled beginning February 11, 2021.

The COVID-19 Operational Protocols that you are required to implement and enforce will be posted on the City's website and a copy will be submitted to the Arizona Department of Health Services in accordance with Executive Order 2020-59 issued by the Governor on December 2, 2020.

Sincerely,

Jeff Barton

Assistant City Manager